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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR MARCH 6, 2019 BOH MEETING






 Public Hearing 
In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville; Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander
Guests: Ms. Jen Marlborough, Depot General Store; Ms. Anna Bettencourt, Verc Enterprises; Ms. Robin LeRoche, Circle K; Mr. Paul Tessone, Cumberland Farms; Ms. Tina Grosowsky, U Mass Medical School; Mr. David Uminski, Principal, Oakmont High School; Ms. Kristina Bogosh, Asst. Principal Oakmont High School; Mr. D.J. Wilson, Mass Municipal Assoc.
6:00 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.  
Board reviewed the changes made to the tobacco regulations and how they are in sync with the state regulations.

The Principals’ of the School System discussed the serious issues they face with youth tobacco and vaping use in the schools.  

Local tobacco vendors discussed their concerns if vaping and flavored wraps are banned in town.   
Tobacco Alliance discussed the state wide concerns and solutions that had been implemented by banning flavored wraps and increasing costs to deter youths from buying these products.

The Board took all information under advisement and will reconvene on Monday to make a final decision on this proposed regulation.  
7:00 P.M. Meeting was adjourned. 

__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey
Final Draft Tobacco Regulations
Minutes were signed by Board members on 4/3/2019          Original signatures on file in BOH office.

